Rites held for

Mr. Sutten

Kenneth "Bill" Sutten, 75, died Sunday evening, Nov. 10, at Friendship Manor, where he had lived since 1973.

Funeral services were conducted at 10:30 a.m. Thursday at the Smith Funeral Home, with the Rev. Kenneth Wallace of the Newburg-Chester Parish, United Church of Christ, officiating. Organist was Alice Renaud, and vocalists were Virgil and Ruth Palmer and Delmar and Jean Sharp. Pallbearers were Edwin Austin, Scott Douglas, Marty Sutten, Kerry Sutten, Tim Sutten, Richard Ebert, Mike Sutten and Kelly Sutten.

Burial was in Prairie View Cemetery at Gilman. A Bill Sutten Memorial Fund has been established, and contributions may be left at the Smith Funeral Home.

The son of D. Edward and Lulus Briggs Sutten, he was born on Feb. 14, 1910, at Cougar Gulch, Wash. He moved with his family to Wisconsin where he attended school. He later moved to the Newburg area where he worked as a farmhand.

On Feb. 15, 1935, he was married to Nellie Maryel May at Lansing. Mo. The couple lived in Newburg where they owned and operated the Sutten Service Station and Tank Wagon Service.

*Mr. Sutten was a member of the Iowa Travel Trailer Club.

He is survived by his children, Kenneth E. of Marshalltown and Barbara Douglas of Grinnell; nine grandchildren; two greatgrandchildren; one halfbrother, Lawrence Sutten of River Falls, Wis.; and three half-sisters, Lila Jansen of Cumberland, Wis., Evelyn Monson of Scandia, Minn., and Ellen Beestman of New Richmond, Wis. He was preceded in death by his wife in 1967; his parents; one grandchild; one hother, Myles Sutten; one half-brother, Robert Sutten; and one half-sister. Violet Asp.